
From:
To:  

Date: 5/5/2008 8:45:07 AM
Subject:

Attachments: Report to the Board of Directors and Chief Administrators 050108.doc

Dear Members:  
 
This report is several days later than normal, due to the AAMVA Board meeting which took place at the end of 
last week. I will have a summary of Board discussion and Board actions in an upcoming report.
 
Best regards,
 
 
Neil
 
 

Neil D. Schuster

President &  CEO

AAMVA

nschuster@aamva.org
office: 703.908.5766; cell: 703.270.8932 

www.aamva.org
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